
TUESDAY AFTERNOON TROPICAL STORM ELSA UPDATE  
 
 
Fort Myers, FL, July 6, 2021 -- The National Weather Service recently expanded the Tropical Storm 
Warning for Tropical Storm Elsa to include inland Lee County in addition to coastal Lee County. With 
weather conditions expected to deteriorate mid-afternoon, Lee County Government will close its offices 
and facilities at 2 p.m. today. Employees who are not needed for T.S. Elsa operations will be sent home.  
 
LeeTran will continue to operate for those who need transportation. Trash pickup on regularly scheduled 
routes will continue until it is completed, which is expected to happen mid-afternoon. Lee County Parks & 
Recreation summer camps will remain open until all children can be picked up. 
 
Information about when normal county operation will resume will be forthcoming. Monitor local media 
outlets, check www.leegov.com/storm or follow Lee County Government on Facebook.  

 

http://www.leegov.com/storm

